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PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD     CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES, FL 

December 12, 2019 

 The Regular Meeting of the Planning and Zoning Board of the City of Pembroke Pines was 

called to order by Chairman Rose, at 6:30 p.m., Thursday, December 12, 2019, at the Charles F. 

Dodge City Center, City Commission Chambers, 601 City Center Way, Pembroke Pines, FL.  

Present to-wit:  Chairman Rose, Vice Chairman Jacob, Members Girello, Gonzalez, Labate, and 

Alternate Members Lippman and Taylor.  Also present:  Michael Stamm, Jr., Planning and 

Economic Development Director; Joseph Yaciuk, Planning Administrator; Dean Piper, Zoning 

Administrator; Brian Sherman, Assistant City Attorney, and Secretary McCoy. 

 Secretary McCoy declared a quorum present. 

SUBMISSION OF LOBBYING DISCLOSURE FORMS: 

 Vice Chairman Jacob submitted a lobbying disclosure form. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

 On a motion by Member Girello, seconded by Member Labate, to approve, the minutes of 

the November 14, 2019 meeting, the following vote was recorded: 

 AYE:  Chairman Rose, Vice Chairman Jacob 
   Members Girello, Gonzalez, Labate 
 
 NAY:  None 
 
   Motion Passed 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
PUBLIC HEARINGS / REGULAR ITEMS: 
 
1. PH 2019-03, the purpose of this hearing is to adopt an amendment to the adopted 

development order pursuant to Chapter 380.06, Florida Statutes and 2018-158 Laws of 
Florida, on the tract of land identified as Pembroke Meadows (PH 2019-03) generally 
located between I-75 and Flamingo Road, and between Sheridan Street and Pines 
Boulevard.  The proposed change is to increase the Commercial square footage by 30,000 
square feet on Pembroke Falls Parcel C Plat, more particularly, the Pines BMW site. 
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 Chairman Rose stated the purpose of the hearing is to adopt an amendment to the adopted 

development order pursuant to Chapter 380.06, Florida Statutes and 2018-158 Laws of Florida, 

on the tract of land identified as Pembroke Meadows (PH 2019-03) generally located between I-

75 and Flamingo Road, and between Sheridan Street and Pines Boulevard.  The proposed 

change is to increase the Commercial square footage by 30,000 square feet on Pembroke Falls 

Parcel C Plat, more particularly, the Pines BMW site. 

 Dennis Mele, attorney representing the petitioner, addressed the Planning and Zoning 

Board.  He gave a brief overview of the proposed Development of Regional Impact request. 

 The following staff report was entered into the record: 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: 
 
 The purpose of this public hearing is to consider an amendment to an adopted 

development order for the Pembroke Meadows Development of Regional Impact (DRI) by 

increasing the commercial development intensity from 558,417 square feet to 588,417 square 

feet. In addition a typographical error found after the last amendment will be corrected with this 

amendment. The applicant is requesting the modification to the DRI in order to accommodate 

expansion of the existing BMW dealership at 14800 Sheridan Street.  The proposed modification 

is to increase the commercial square feet by 30,000 sq. ft., from 558,417 to 588,417, and the 

additional square footage will be allocated for the BMW property only. 

BACKGROUND: 
 
 Pursuant to Chapter 2018-158, Laws of Florida, Greenspoon Marder, agent for the owner, 

Holman Automotive, is requesting approval of an application to modify the development order 

granted by Ordinance No. 816 for the Pembroke Meadows DRI, adopted by the City Commission 

on January 7, 1987.  The DRI is a 1,563-acre mixed use development generally located between 

I-75 and Flamingo Road, and between Sheridan Street and Pines Boulevard.  Effective April 9, 
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2018, the statutory provisions in Chapter 380, Florida Statutes, related to developments of 

regional impact (DRI) were amended to eliminate the state and regional review process regarding 

changes to existing DRIs.  The law now requires local governments to review the changes based 

on the adopted local comprehensive plan and land development regulations.  If the changes to 

the DRI have the net effect of reducing the originally approved intensity, the changes must be 

reviewed by the local government based on the standards in the comprehensive plan in effect 

when the development was originally approved and may approve the change. 

 The table below depicts the intensity levels of the DRI as originally approved, currently 

approved, and proposed for approval: 

Land Use - Residential 
Original Approved Intensity – 4,339 
Current Approved Intensity – 3,885 
Proposed Development Intensity - 3885 
Net Change - -454 
 
Land Use - Office 
Original Approved Intensity – 1,019,170 
Current Approved Intensity – 192,000 
Proposed Development Intensity – 192,000 
Net Change - -827,170 
 
Land Use - Industrial 
Original Approved Intensity – 3,116,130 
Current Approved Intensity - 0 
Proposed Development Intensity - 0 
Net Change - -3,116,130 
 
Land Use – Community Commercial 
Original Approved Intensity – 528,656 
Current Approved Intensity – 558,417 
Proposed Development Intensity – 588,417 
Net Change – 30,000 
 
Land Use – Town Center Neighborhood Commercial 
Original Approved Intensity – 102,000 
Current Approved Intensity - 0 
Proposed Development Intensity - 0 
Net Change - 0 
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Land Use - Hotel 
Original Approved Intensity – 200,000 (130 Rooms) 
Current Approved Intensity - 200,000 (130 Rooms) 
Proposed Development Intensity - 200,000 (130 Rooms) 
Net Change - 0 
 
Land Use – Employment Center 
Original Approved Intensity -  
Current Approved Intensity – 225,750 
Proposed Development Intensity - 225,750 
Net Change - 0 
 
 After the last development order (Ordinance No. 1822) was adopted, a typographical error 

was discovered by the Florida Department of Transportation with respect to the current approved 

number of units and commercial square feet.  The table above is accurate based on DOT’s review 

of Ordinance 1822, adopted by the City of Pembroke Pines 9/2/2015.  The proposed development 

order will correct the typographical error. 

 The applicant submitted traffic, water and sewer analyses comparing the proposed 

modification to the original approved DRI intensities as required by the Laws of Florida.  The 

analyses shows that the net impacts of the proposed change are less for all of the above services 

than the impacts from the original approved DRI intensities.  The proposed change has been 

reviewed by the Engineering Division with no objections. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 
 
 Staff requests the Planning and Zoning Board transmit the proposed amendment to the 

Pembroke Meadows DRI to the City Commission, with a positive recommendation. 

 Chairman Rose inquired if there was anyone from the public who wished to speak either 

for or against this item.  No one wished to speak. 

 The following member of the public spoke: 

  Dennis Mele, attorney representing the petitioner 
 
 On a motion by Member Girello, seconded by Vice Chairman Jacob, close the Public 
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Hearing, the following vote was recorded: 

 AYE:  Chairman Rose, Vice Chairman Jacob 
Members Girello, Gonzalez, Labate 
 

 NAY:  None 
 
   Motion Passed 
 
 Chairman Rose stated this will be heard as regular agenda item number 2. 
 
2. PH 2019-03, the purpose of this item is to transmit the proposed amendment to a previously 

adopted Development of Regional Impact (DRI) order, as recommended by staff, for the 
tract of land identified as Pembroke Meadows generally located between I-75 and 
Flamingo Road, and between Sheridan Street and Pines Boulevard, to the City 
Commission with a favorable recommendation.  The proposed change is to increase the 
Commercial square footage by 30,000 square feet on Pembroke Falls Parcel C Plat, more 
particularly, the Pines BMW site. 

 
 Chairman Rose stated the purpose of this item is to transmit the proposed amendment to 

a previously adopted Development of Regional Impact (DRI) order, as recommended by staff, for 

the tract of land identified as Pembroke Meadows generally located between I-75 and Flamingo 

Road, and between Sheridan Street and Pines Boulevard, to the City Commission with a favorable 

recommendation.  The proposed change is to increase the Commercial square footage by 30,000 

square feet on Pembroke Falls Parcel C Plat, more particularly, the Pines BMW site. 

 Chairman Rose inquired if there was anyone from the public who wished to speak either 

for or against this item.  No one wished to speak. 

 The following members of the Planning and Zoning Board spoke: 

  Vice Chairman Jacob, Member Gonzalez 
 
 The following member of the public spoke: 

  Dennis Mele, attorney representing the petitioner 
 
 On a motion by Member Girello, seconded by Member Labate, to transmit, as 

recommended by staff, the proposed Pembroke Meadows DRI (PH 2019-03) (Pines BMW site) 

amendment, to the City Commission with a favorable recommendation, the following vote was 
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recorded: 

 AYE:  Chairman Rose, Vice Chairman Jacob 
   Members Girello, Gonzalez, Labate 
 
 NAY:  None 
 
   Motion Passed 
 
  

Board Secretary 
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